Cynthia Shibuya has been appointed UPF NY District Secretary-General

Ricardo de Sena
October 28, 2014

I am very pleased to inform you that our dear sister Cynthia Shibuya has been appointed as the UPF New
York District Secretary-General. You know very well how much I have been longing for this day, so I'm
very grateful that Cynthia accepted this responsibility.

True Parents founded UPF with an incredible vision and hope having Father stating at its inauguration, "I
declare today before all humanity the founding of a new international organization, the Universal Peace
Federation. Its mission is to renew the existing United Nations and provide a new level of leadership as an
"Abel-type" United Nations, that is, a United Nations whose efforts for peace are offered to Heaven,
investing itself ceaselessly in living for the sake of others."

I'm totally confident that with Cynthia on board New York will be a successful model of UPF for the rest
of America giving so much joy to our Heavenly Parent and True Parents!

Please, let the brothers and sisters in New York know the appointment of Cynthia, and whoever is
interested reaching out to the leaders in society can contact Cynthia.

Thank you very much! God bless you!
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